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By Charles Chieppo and Jamie Gass 
Washington bureaucrats are transforming Race to the Top education grants from a competition that encourages states to replicate practices proven to boost student performance into an invitation to undo effective reforms. After using the lure of federal money in hopes of getting states like Massachusetts to adopt an inferior national K-12 standards proposal, beltway insiders are now working on assessments to accompany the yet-to-be-finalized standards. 

Massachusetts lost out on the first round of Race to the Top. Winning part of the $350 million federal kitty now being offered to help states develop assessments could spell the end of MCAS as we know it. State education policy makers should decline to pursue the money. 

Massachusetts has achieved the most successful education reform in the nation's recent history. The reforms have made the commonwealth's students the highest-performing in the nation and among the best in the world, lifting the performance of all ethnic and racial groups. MCAS objective tests focused on sound academic content is a cornerstone of that effort. 

Unfortunately, the feds may be giving the Patrick administration just the opportunity it has been looking for. 

In his 2006 campaign, Patrick called for MCAS to be but one of the ways in which state students are assessed. Since taking office, he has appointed and reappointed Ruth Kaplan, the commonwealth's most vocal MCAS opponent, to the state Board of Elementary and Secondary Education. 
The BESE, under administration control thanks to 2008 legislation that stripped the board of its independence, voted to postpone adding U.S. history to the subjects in which students must pass an MCAS test to graduate from high school. Part of the rationale for postponement was to use history as a testing ground for multiple assessments that measure mastery of so-called 21st-century skills like global awareness and cultural competence. 

Prior to the enactment of education reform in 1993, state Secretary of Education Paul Reville wrote that a broad array of performance indicators should be developed and not simply results of standardized tests. What he proposed bears little resemblance to the high-stakes objective tests the architects of education reform wisely embraced. 

States have formed consortia to pursue the federal dollars. Another foreboding signal is that the one Massachusetts has joined is, according to Education Week, working to design new-age summative tests that would include performance assessments, which is code for putting an end to objective testing of sound academic content. 

In a letter following the commonwealth's failure to secure funding in the first round of Race to the Top, Secretary Reville declared that Massachusetts will not sign on to any standards that are not at least as rigorous as our own. 

Let's hope state officials keep that promise when it comes to both academic standards and assessments. High-performing states like Massachusetts have invested tens of billions of dollars to implement hard reforms; they have the most to lose from weak assessments that measure mastery of nebulous skills. 

It's hard to understand how a program designed to export successful reforms like those implemented in Massachusetts would now ask the commonwealth to import failure. It's even harder to understand why state leaders might let it happen. 
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